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Minutes

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees
Finance and Audit Committee Meeting
March 17, 2014
	Committee Chair Mr. John S. Szuch was present with Committee member Ms. Linda N. Mansour. Community member Mr. William Horst was present; University Council representative Dr. David Dobrzykowski was absent. Other Trustees who attended included Ms. Susan Palmer, Ms. Sharon Speyer, and Mr. Gary P. Thieman. Board of Trustees Vice Chair Sharon Speyer appointed all Trustees present at the meeting as voting members of the Committee.  Others attending the meeting were Dr. Frank Calzonetti, Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Mr. David Cutri, Mr. Bryan Dadey, Dr. Michael Dowd, Dr. Lloyd Jacobs, Ms. Brenda Lee, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Ms. Joyce McBride, Dr. Ronald McGinnis, Mr. David Morlock, Mr. Pete Papadimos, Ms. Patricia Peterson, Dr. Linda Rouillard, Mr. Matt Schroeder, Mr. Vern Snyder, Ms. Joan Stasa, and Mr. Kevin West.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Trustee Szuch in the Driscoll Alumni Center Board Room on the Main Campus.  

	CALL TO ORDER

	Mr. Szuch requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the December 16, 2013 Finance and Audit Committee meeting and accept them as written.  The motion was received by Trustee Palmer, seconded by Trustee Speyer and approved by the Committee.  
	APPROVAL OF MINUTES



	Mr. Vern Snyder, VP Institutional Advancement, presented brief information about the following naming opportunities.  He stated that Board approval is required for gifts of $100,000 and higher.  Each Committee member was presented with detailed information about each opportunity prior to the meeting.
· Roy and Marcia Armes Engineering Leadership Institute                                - gift of $1 million from Roy and Marcia Armes 

· James E. Maher Men’s Basketball Locker Room in Savage Arena               - gift of $100,000 from James E. Maher

· David M. Huffstetler Training Room in Larimer Athletic Complex              - gift of $100,000 from Dennis and Sheila Johnson

· McQuade Family Conference Rooms in Larimer Athletic Complex             - gift of $200,000 from Richard and Jane McQuade

· William and Carol Koester Coaches Locker Room and Assistant Coaches Office in Larimer Athletic Complex                                                              - gift of $150,000 from William and Carol Koester

After discussion, Committee Chair Szuch requested a motion to forward the naming opportunities to the Consent Agenda at the April 14 Board meeting.  A motion was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Palmer and approved by the Committee.


	NAMING OPPORTUNITIES


	Mr. David Morlock, Executive VP Finance and Administration, presented an updated on the Family Medicine Residency Clinic project.  He reported that UT will take over sponsorship of the program located at St. Luke’s Hospital on July 1, 2014.  ProMedica will cover the costs of the residents and faculty precepting for the first year of UT sponsorship.  The clinic will physically move to a UT site on July 1, 2015.  Two options are currently being considered -- one is an owned site that will require renovation and the other would be a leased location.  Analysis is currently being done on the ROI for the combination of clinic costs, revenues, capital costs, and downstream ancillaries and admissions.  Mr. Morlock reviewed details of the cost breakdown and where the proceeds would come from for both options and showed maps of the proposed sites.  Dr. Jacobs suggested that we discuss this further at Board meeting next month.

	FAMILY MEDICINE RESIDENCY CLINIC


	Mr. Morlock introduced Mr. Bryan Dadey as the new AVP Finance.  He reported that Mr. Dadey was previously with the UT Foundation as their VP Finance and Operations and before that with the UT Budget Office.


	INTRODUCTION OF NEW FINANCE EMPLOYEE



	Mr. Morlock provided the Committee with the Quarterly Financial Report for the Second Quarter Ended December 31, 2013.  Highlights from the report included:
· Total operating revenue is projected to be $8.6 million below budget.  Total operating expenses are projected to be $17.7 million below budget, resulting in a projected $9 million favorable operating margin.

· The Academic Enterprise is on track to exceed budgeted operating margin with shortfalls in tuition and housing revenue more than offset by tighter expense control.  

· The Clinical Enterprise is also projected to exceed the budgeted operating margin.  Lower inpatient revenues were offset by higher outpatient revenues, lower contractuals/charity and bad debts, lower salaries and benefits, and lower supply expenses.

Mr. Morlock stated that the FY 2015 budget process is working toward an $18 million financial improvement target.  Next steps will be to update University Council at a meeting later this week.  The budget will be presented to Dr. Jacobs for discussion in April, will then go to the Board’s Finance and Audit Committee in May and be presented for approval to the full Board at their meeting on June 16.


	FY 2014

2ND QUARTER FINANCIALS AND FY 2015 BUDGET PROCESS


	Mr. David Cutri, Director Internal Audit/Chief Compliance Officer, brought the Committee up to date about Internal Audit activities.  He reported that of the 28 projects on the approved Internal Audit and Compliance Plan, 17 projects have been completed and five are in progress.  Mr. Cutri discussed “Required Communications” from the “International Standards for the professional Practice of Internal Auditing” (The Institute of Internal Auditors) with the Committee.  These are the professional standards that are required to be communicated each year.  He reviewed the FY 2015 Internal Audit Planning/Risk Assessment and the Annual Audit Planning risk factors.  
	INTERNAL

AUDIT STATUS UPDATE



	The Committee members received information on investment performance and received copies of the UT and UT Foundation Composite Performance Review Report and the UT Foundation Asset Allocation Report for the period ending January 31, 2014.

	INFORMATION ATTACHMENTS



	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Szuch adjourned 

the meeting at 2:42 p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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